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BUILDING COMMITEE 
MINUTES AUGUST 20, 2012 

Un-APPROVED 
 
Present: Jeremy Januskiewicz, Chairman; Mike Bouchard, Clerk; Val Prest; Halsey Platt; Steve Webber, Susan Daly; 
Don Black  
Also Present:  Mark W. Haddad, Town Manager; Patrice Garvin, Executive Assistant; Don Walter and Allan Brown 
Dore and Whittier; John Perry Gale Associates 
 
Chairman Januskiewicz called the meeting to order at 9:00am.  
 
Mr. Bouchard asked that all meeting minutes be updated and approved. Mr. Bouchard also asked that moving 
forward the minutes are approved and up to date on line. 
 
Mr. Bouchard moved to approve the meeting minutes of March 30, 2012.  Mr. Prest seconded the motion.  Motion 
carried with 2 abstentions.   
 
Mr. Bouchard moved to approve the meeting minutes of April 2, 2012.  Ms. Daly seconded the motion.  Motion 
carried with 2 abstentions.   
 
Ms. Daly moved to approve the meeting minutes of June 6, 2012, as amended.  Mr. Prest seconded the motion. 
Motion carried with 2 abstentions.   
 
Ms. Daly moved to approve the meeting minutes of June 19, 2012.  Mr. Prest seconded the motion. Motion carried 
with 2 abstentions.   
 
Mr. Prest moved to approve the meeting minutes of July 10, 2012.  Mr. Bouchard seconded the motion. Motion 
carried.   
 
Mr. Bouchard moved to approve the meeting minutes of July 20, 2012.  Mr. Prest seconded the motion. Motion 
carried, I abstention. 
 
Mr. Bouchard moved to approve the meeting minutes of August 3, 2012, as amended. Ms. Daly seconded the 
motion. Motion carried. 
 
SITE PLAN 
Mr. Perry stated that no much has changed since Town Meeting regarding the footprint and that the footprint was 
still 13,600 square feet with a 345 foot setback.  Mr. Perry gave a grading and drainage overview and update.  Mr. 
Perry noted a retention wall that would gradually slope down.  Mr. Haddad noted the easement on the back of the 
property for the sewer.  Mr. Black asked how many cubic yards of fill is going to be needed to be taken off the site. 
Mr. Perry would need to gather that information. Ms. Collette briefly reviewed the Earth Removal bylaws of the 
town a suggested that in the contract the fill taken off site should belong to the town.  Mr. Prest asked about the 
retention/detention on the site.  Mr. Perry explained the process.   
 
Mr. Haddad asked about the groundwater level. Mr. Perry stated that it was deeper than anticipated.  Mr. Perry 
continued and stated that there was no negative impact on the site.  Mr. Perry reviewed the two sewer options: 1. 
Down Farmers Row 2. Back of the Property.  Mr. Haddad stated that the Conservation and Planning Board will be 
meeting to discuss the site.  Mr. Platt asked why there were so many potholes in the back of the property on the 
plan.  Mr. Perry stated that the extra manhole was needed to bend the sewer line in a particular direction. 
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FLOOR PLAN 
Mr. Brown gave a brief update on the floor plan.  Mr. Platt asked about maintenance on the building.  Mr. Brown 
stated that a change in air filters would be needed.  Mr. Brown also noted some changes to the fire pole but nothing 
that would increase the costs.  Mr. Haddad stated that there was some misinformation in the public and for the 
committee to think about and discuss how to address that misinformation. 
 
Mr. Brown showed the group the elevation diagram and showed how the roof has been simplified.  Mr. Haddad 
suggested the roof be broken up.  Mr. Walter stated that that could be done and input could also be gathered at the 
HDC meeting.  Mr. Platt suggested brining backup plans to the HDC.  The committee discussed what pictures and 
plans should be brought to HDC meeting.  Mr. Haddad asked if the plan was ready to formally submit to the HDC. 
Mr. Walter stated the plan should be ready by next week. Mr. Walter stated that a cost estimate would be given at 
the 9-7 meeting.   Mr. Haddad was hopeful that bid would be received by Christmas. 
 
ABUTTER CONCERNS 
Mr. O’Connor and his wife were concerned with their tax rate with the Lost Lake Sewer project and the Fire Station. 
Mr. Haddad explained that he had a plan in place that would not raise taxes above the 2.5%.  The selectmen could 
contribute $100k to the Sewer Project maximum before it could affect the tax rate.    
 
The committee briefly discussed the prequel process.  Mr. Brown stated that they needed to start planning for this 
process.   
 
Mr. Haddad expressed concern that there is misinformation in the community.  The vote taken at town meeting was 
170-44 to spend $350 to buy the LHT land.  Mr. Haddad suggested another mailing and noted that selectmen were 
writing letters to the editor to address a recent Herald Editorial.  Mr. Haddad stated there was a PR problem.  Mr. 
Webber urged committee members to go into the community to discuss the project.  Mr. Haddad stated that the 
committee could report out and town meeting.  Mr. Black suggested reporting to the Board of Selectmen and to 
take advantage of public events such as GrotonFest.  Mr. Haddad stated that the committee can address the Board 
at the 9/10 meeting.  Mr. Haddad emphatically stated that if costs come back at 8million cuts will be made. 
 
Another Public Hearing will also be scheduled, possible October 9th and Mr. Haddad stated that reviews of the 
project will be conducted throughout the length of the project.  Mr. Platt was concerned that changes be caught 
early and answers should be gathered beforehand to save on costs.  Mr. Haddad stated that the OPM was the eyes 
and ears of the project.  Mr. Black asked if the local building Inspector needed to be brought in at this point.  Mr. 
Brown stated updates will be given to the local inspector along the way. 
 
Next Meeting will be 9-7-12  
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:00am 
Respectfully submitted, 
Patrice Garvin,  
Executive Assistant 
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